
WOMAN’S VOICE (O.S.)
Can I see some identification 
please?

Nick and Ray hand their cards through the crack. 

RAY
I’m Officer Mandel, this is Officer 
Holland. 

WOMAN’S VOICE (O.S.)
How do I know these are real?… I 
read all the time about fake 
uniforms and fake badges and fake 
ID’s… these people trick you into 
opening your door and then they 
kill you and they rape you… 

RAY
Ma’am can you open the door please?

She finally opens the door. CLAIRE. 30’s. On edge. Robe 
barely tied. Hands their cards back. 

CLAIRE
Thank you… Sorry, it was just… I 
get these things, these thoughts 
sometimes, I think them, they just 
keep going and going…

RAY
Miss-- hang on a sec Miss-- First 
thing-- is there anyone else in the 
house with you? 

CLAIRE
No… no it’s just me… It’s been 317 
times… 317 times so I can’t be too 
careful…

RAY
Excuse me?

CLAIRE
…317 times and people look at me 
and they think it… and it’s like 
they’re inside me… with their eyes… 
they’re inside me, they’re raping 
me… and I can feel what they’re 
thinking, their thoughts…

RAY
Someone’s raping you with their 
thoughts?
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CLAIRE
I’m not crazy. Okay? I don’t need 
you fucking judging me, I’m not 
crazy…

RAY
Easy Miss… just calm down…

Night and day now--

CLAIRE
You have kind eyes… You have such 
kind eyes, you must hear that all 
the time…

RAY
Miss-- Miss, you called to report a 
prowler, correct?

CLAIRE
Claire. Please, this whole thing 
starts to feel a lot less scary if 
you call me Claire… Do you guys 
want any coffee or anything?…

RAY
Okay Claire… Claire?… why don’t you 
tell us what happened, let’s start 
there.

CLAIRE
I’ve been taking my medication… I 
have… and I know sometimes I see 
things but I know what’s real and 
what isn’t real… and I was getting 
dressed and I saw him and he was 
watching me, I could feel what he 
was doing to me with his thoughts… 

Nearly sobbing now. Ray trying to calm her. 

RAY
Take it easy Ma’am…

CLAIRE
Are you sure you don’t want to come 
in for some coffee? Anything, I 
could make you…

RAY
Are you taking any medications at 
the moment Ma’am?
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